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Certain media reports were published from April 28, 2025 to today (JST) stating that 
Sony Group Corporation is considering a partial spin-off of its semiconductor business 
(the Imaging & Sensing Solutions (“I&SS”) business).  Those reports were not based 
on any announcement by Sony Group Corporation, and there are no such plans as 
reported at this time.  Although Sony Group Corporation is always considering the 
mid- to long-term growth strategy of the I&SS business from various aspects, nothing 
has been determined at this time. 


